
MANAGER’S REPORT FOR SEPTEMBER 30, 2016 
GENERAL INFORMATION AND RESPONSES TO MAYOR & COMMISSIONER REQUESTS 

Places to be this Week… 

Village Council Meeting ​- The next Village Council meeting will be held ​on October 4 at 7:00 p.m. ​in the                    
Council Chambers​ at Village Hall. 

Budget Workshop - ​The Saturday Budget Workshop will be held on ​Saturday, October 8 at 8 a.m. at Fire                   
Station 2, ​5420 Main St ​. 

Future Calendar Reminders… 

Village Council Meeting ​- The Village Council meeting will be held ​on October 11 at 7:00 p.m. ​in the Council                    
Chambers​ at Village Hall.  

Night at the Firehouse - ​Night at the Firehouse will be held on ​October 12 at 6:30pm to 8:30pm at Fire Station                      
5, 6701 Main Street.  

Proclamations 
American Pharmacists Month - October 4, 2016 
Green Business Recognition: Laura’s Hair and Nail Studio - October 4, 2016 

Inspection of 11’ diameter pipe through the Downtown Business District 
The Village will begin inspection of the 11’ diameter pipe which carries water from St. Joseph’s Creek 
through the Downtown Business District (DBD) the week of October 3. The attached letter which 
describes the scope and duration of work was sent to residents and business owners in the affected area. 

Attachments  
Letter to Residents and Business Owners 



 
 
September 28, 2016 
 
Re: Inspection of 11 foot Diameter Pipe through Downtown Business District 
          
Dear Residents and Business Owners,  
 
The Village will begin inspection of the 11 foot diameter pipe which carries water from St. 
Joseph’s Creek through the Downtown Business District (DBD) the week of October 3. 
This pipe, the general location of which is shown below, is an important feature of the 
Village’s stormwater management system.  In some areas the pipe runs beneath the street, 
parking lots and building structures.  The inspection requires that water be removed from 
the pipe.   
 

 
 
To perform this work, personnel will be present at the east end, west end and at a few 
intermediate sections of the pipe. Removing the water and inspecting the pipe is expected 
to begin October 5.  Once started this work will take 24 to 72 continuous hours to 
complete. Below is a summary of what to expect: 

� Continuous pumping at the west end of the pipe into St. Joseph’s Creek for 24 to 72 
hours using low-decibel pumps and generators  

� Lights used at night 
� Personnel entering/exiting the pipe at the east end near Village Hall and at 

intermediate locations along the route   
� Personnel walking on the ground above the pipe to ensure the safety of inspection 

personnel 

This work is extremely sensitive to weather conditions, which may impact the project 
schedule. Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
VILLAGE OF DOWNERS GROVE 

 
Jim Tock, P.E. 
Engineering Manager 
(630) 434-2453 
jtock@downers.us 
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